

Governance Services West Offices Station Rise York YOI 6GA

Email: information.governance@york.gov.uk

Ask for: Cath Murray Tel: 554145 CGT08295

Date 18/05/2022

Dear York Cycle Campaign,

Please see below the response to your enquiry under the Freedom of Information Act (FOIA)

 Please can you share the Equalities Impact Assessment that was carried out when drawing up the 'Walkways Agreement' for the National Railway Museum's new 'Central Hall' (associated with planning applications 21/02793/REMM and 18/01884/OUTM). We would like to see the EIA for the proposed Walkway, and for the proposed alternative routes for those who are excluded from the proposed Walkway, or for use when the Walkway is closed.

Response

A separate Equalities Impact Assessment was not undertaken prior to the decision to enter into the Walkways Agreement however the Council did consider equalities issues when drawing up the agreement and when making the decision. The principle of access through the National Railway Museum during museum opening hours and the proposed alternative route for pedestrians and cyclists was approved by the Council's Planning Committee with details of general security measures on the route subject to a condition on the Outline Planning Consent. Details of the security measures, including CCTV and lighting, will be presented for approval as part of the process to discharge the planning condition.

If you are dissatisfied with our response you have the right to ask for an independent review of how your enquiry was handled and responded to. This can be done by contacting us at information.governance@york.gov.uk within 40 working days of receiving your response, stating your reason(s) why you are dissatisfied.

If you remain dissatisfied following the internal review response you can contact the Information Commissioner, contact details below:

Information Commissioner's Office Wycliffe House Water Lane Wilmslow Cheshire SK9 5AF

Tel: 0303 123 1113 (local rate) or 01625 545 745 if you prefer to use a national rate number

Fax: 01625 524 510

Or email: casework@ico.org.uk (please include your telephone number)

Yours sincerely,

Tony Clarke

York Central Highway Authority Lead